
Minutes of Patient Participation Group 30th March 2017
Present:Jenny Eadon(JE), Gabbi Griggs(GPG), Peter Griggs(PG), Pat Hall(PH), 

Caroline Penman(CP), Trevor Nash(TN), Merrill Plowman(MP), Tina Desouza(TD), 

Andrew Duckworth, G.P. (AD)
Apologies: Ian Muldoon
Minutes of last meeting- matters arising
None arising.
Practice report (TD)
A new nurse, Angie, started on 6th March. She will take charge of the COPD register in due course.

Nurses Amanda and Sam will be taking a course to specialise in Diabetes. Dr Wallbrook will continue to cover this until they are trained.

The student doctor from St Barts completed his training at the end of March. There was good feedback. It is hoped further student doctors will come to the practice for GP training in due course. There will be a surgery inspection in May, and if successful, another student doctor could join the practice for GP training in September. There is the possibility of medical students from Brighton in the future.
With reference to letting rooms for services (e.g. Audiology), the Practice is not allowed to make a profit from this, so rooms are hired out at cost  (NHS England directive). However it is good community practice to have services available in the building.
Some concern was expressed regarding the effect of the proposed new housing development on the GP practices in the area. There is currently a freeze on new surgery development. Existing practices will have to take on the new patients. It was asked if there was a chance of a new branch surgery. AD said this would not be financially viable with the cost of an extra building on top of the GP services.

A query was raised about the size of the car park. This is as large as was allowed at the time the medical centre was built. Currently there is no possibility of extending it.
There is now a card machine in reception for contactless and no cash payments.

Waiting times
While it is still possible to see a Paramedic Practitioner on the day for urgent care, patients are currently having to make bookings 5-6 weeks ahead to see the GP for non urgent appointments. This is worrying as some time ago a wait of 4 weeks was considered far too long and the situation is worsening.

TD said a lot of slots had been lost due to staff illness and bank holidays. Locums had been employed at extra cost to the practice to relieve the burden.

AD said the Practice was looking at call back appointment reviews. One example is where patients are given follow up appointments to discuss blood pressure monitoring. These could be done on the phone instead which would free up more face to face appointments.

Patients should be encouraged to monitor blood pressure at home and keep a record , then discuss results with the GP on the phone. This sort of care can rationalise use of GP time.

PG asked if telephone appointments v. face to face would relieve the situation. AD responded that this could be tricky to organise.

CP asked about possible online booking of both telephone and face to face appointments. 

Also, could  there be telephone appointments with the Practice Nurses for chronic disease management  and could these appointments also be booked online?  
ACTION AD to look into this.
Longer waiting times has resulted in more missed appointments, despite a dedicated phone number for cancellations. 

On the day appointments are mostly fulfilled. There has been good feedback from a patient who would have died if not attended the on the day urgent care surgery.
Review of AGM
It was agreed this had been successful, with an excellent presentation given by John Kenton Page from KSS Air Ambulance service but it was disappointing that only 3 patients other than the committee had attended.

The PPG wish to thank TD for giving her time to help organise and attend this event and also to thank her for her continued support of the PPG and her hard work in the Practice.

Communications report (PG)
The competition for the smoothie blender increased Facebook followers by 50%. There are now 99 followers, . PG will continue to put topical items on the Facebook page.

Lions “Message in a Wallet”
This credit card-sized folding message carries medication, health details etc. which can be kept in a wallet and carried on the person. It mirrors the “message in a bottle” which is kept in the fridge for access by ambulance teams in a home emergency.

Both are advocated by the Air Ambulance service and the message in a wallet can be obtained from the Lions association. 
ACTION PG to ask Uckfield Lions about this.
Luxford Centre event
An event “Coffee, cakes and computers”, organised by Wealden DC, was advertised by and attended by PPG representatives of the Meads to help patients who wished to know how to access the online medical services for booking appointments and ordering medication. Five new people were registered for online access for appointments and repeat prescriptions.

AOB 
No further business was raised.

Date of next meeting.
The next meeting will be on Thursday 11th May at 6.30pm at the Meads.
